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December Boad Meeting Notes
Wednesday, December 13, 2023, 6:00 pm

Call to Order 
President Irvine opened meeting at 6 pm with asking all in attendance to rise and recite the Pledge of Allegiance. Roll call was taken. Board members in attendance were President James Irvine, Vice-President Curt Delong, Luis Melendez - Director, Mary Santana-Edge - Director, Roger Herbert – Director, and Barry Verenini – Director.
Acceptance of Minutes
Luis Melendez read minutes from November Monthly Meeting as well as Emergency Board Meeting held on Tuesday, November 21, 2023. A motion was made by James and seconded by Roger. Motion carried as all in favor.
Financial Report
Georgia Moffat read financial report for November 2023. All accounts were outlined for the month. Toal for the month was $14,847.27. A motion was made by James and seconded by Luis to approve. Motion carried as all in favor.
Activities Report
Georgia read minutes from the December Activities meeting. A motion was made by Roger to accept the minutes and second by Curt. Motion carried as all in favor.
New Business
· James made a statement to those in attendance in reference to the Emergency Board Meeting and removing the title of Secretary from Luis Melendez. He took responsibility for this decision and advised members in attendance that he apologized to them and Luis in reference to this decision. Albert Ederman was in attendance and was even surprised by the fact that he was being considered to come back, and advised he was not interested. A vote to reinstate Luis as Secretary was taken by James and seconded by Barry. Motioned carried as all voted in favor.
· Mary Santana-Edge was given the task of taking over Membership, as Georgia’s plate was full and she was already working with the office with obtaining new residents from them. It was also advised that a donation had been made by a resident to cover membership for those who could not afford the fee.
· Curt DeLong advised that he was interested in starting a golf cart club in the community. He is taking responsibility for the logistics of this from inception moving forward.
· Luis Melendez announced the January 11, 2023, Neighborhood Watch meeting that has been scheduled with the Orange County Sherrif’s office. This is no way associated with the HOA, so approval from the HOA was not required. Meeting scheduled for 6:30 pm. Meeting location had not been decided at time of announcement.
· Game Night is returning on February 22, 2024, at 7 pm. Phil Palumbo is to oversee this event.
· Curt DeLong introduced William Wright who is interested in starting Veteran’s Meetings again. Mr. Wright advised that he was willing to assist with meetings with the help of others, and not necessarily be in charge. The first meeting is scheduled on Saturday February 24, 2024 at 11:00 am at the back clubhouse.
· Non 723 certified Board members are scheduled to attend a virtual session on Thursday, January 11, 2024, at 10 am to 2 pm in the front clubhouse.

The meeting adjourned at 6:48 pm. Next meeting scheduled for January 10, 2024 at 6:00 pm.





